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Minutes of the Parish Council meeting of Hordle Parish Council held on Tuesday 16th October 2018 at the Pavilion, Vaggs Lane, Hordle

	Councillor Name
	
	Councillor Name
	

	David Horne ( Chair )
	P
	Pat Rendell
	

	Sue Brayley ( Vice Chair )
	
	Colleen Sambrook
	P

	Floss Morgan 
	P
	Marion Still
	

	Pamela Hollister
	
	Ivor Spreadbury
	

	Valerie James
	P
	     Maggie Hill 
	P

	Rob Tarbard
	
	
	


P = Present.
	Present. Susan Whitcher (Parish Clerk), Chris Halling (Deputy Clerk) County & District Cllr Carpenter.
1. Apologies for absence. Cllrs, Rendell, Still, Brayley, Tarbard, Spreadbury and Hollister. 
2. Declarations of interest in items on the agenda. None
3. To confirm minutes of the last meeting. Resolved 4 for - 1 abstention
4. Public session for items on the Agenda. None
5. Planning Applications / TPO’s /etc
	Application
	Site Address
	Proposed Works
	Obs Date

	NFDC
	
	
	

	18/11305 
	LITTLE THATCH, 151 EVERTON ROAD, HORDLE SO41 0HA
	Single-storey glazed infill extension
	04 Nov 

	18/11306 
	LITTLE THATCH, 151 EVERTON ROAD, HORDLE SO41 0HA
	Single-storey glazed infill extension; remove part of wall to create glazed entrance hall; block up internal door and window; create new internal walls (Application for Listed Building Consent) 
	04 Nov 

	NPA
	None
	
	

	18/00703
	COOKS FARM, SILVER STREET, SWAY, LYMINGTON, SO41 6DG
	Single storey extension, insertion of rooflights, cladding and external alterations to building 1; insertion of rooflight to building 2; landscaping
	05 Nov 

	18/00754
	MIRANDA, VAGGS LANE, HORDLE, LYMINGTON, SO41 0FP
	Notification of Proposed Change of Use of agricultural building (less than 150 square metres) to flexible use (Class B2)
	tbc

	NPA Trees
	None
	
	Reg Date


18/11305 18/11306. These applications were discussed and it was noted that the conservation officer had some concerns and questions. Parish 5 We are happy to accept the decision of the planning officers under their delegated powers. Resolved Unanimous. However the concerns and questions of the conservation officer need to be addressed and resolved.
18/00703 Parish1. We recommend permission but would accept the decision of the planning officers under their delegated powers. Resolved Unanimous
18/00754 Parish 5 We are happy to accept the decision of the planning officers under their delegated powers. Resolved Unanimous
Planning updates
· 17/11356 Hill Rise Appeal dismissed. It was noted that the inspector had quoted the Parish VDS to support his decision  
· 18/10049 Land to rear of 29 and 31 Lavender Road. Appeal dismissed. 
6. To receive the bank reconciliation. The second portion of the precept had been received. Resolved Unanimous 
7. To receive the monthly payment schedule. It was noted that one cheque to be issued to pay for the poppy wreath. Resolved Unanimous
8. To receive the six monthly budget report. The clerk reported that all areas were on track and where they should be for the time of year. Resolved Unanimous.  It was agreed to move some money from the current account to keep the account under £85K. Action Parish Clerk 
9. To receive quotes and agree the Parish Council Insurance. Information had been circulated in advance which was discussed. It was agreed that the quote from Came and Company from Inspire should be accepted as this was best value for the Parish Council in terms of the comprehensive nature of the cover. The premium for the two pavilions has increased and it was discussed that it may be possible for the Parish Council to support some transition arrangements for the Pavilion Management Committees.  Resolved Unanimous 
10. To receive a report from the HCA – Cllr Horne. Councillor Horne gave a verbal report. The relationship with the Parish Council had been discussed and hall hirers were to be asked not to leave their rubbish outside the hall and to park in the correct bays. The tables and chairs have been moved from the cricket cage. Community Action Hampshire want to make the Community Association their club of the month. There are some repairs that are needed to the outside of the hall due to damage and some new equipment is being bought. A meeting of the Pavilion Management committee should take place to look at future projects.
11. To receive a report on arrangements for Remembrance Sunday Cllrs             Brayley and Spreadbury. The clerk spoke about this and said that we needed additional marshalls for this event on the 11 November. Councillors James and Morgan to undertake this role and Councillor Sambrook to help with diversion signs in advance. Action Cllrs James, Morgan and Sambrook
12. To receive the Clerk’s report.
· Notification of NFDC Local Plan to be submitted to Inspectors 2 November 2018
· HALC AGM Nov.10th 9am to 1pm Winchester. If any one wishes to attend please let the Parish Office know. Action all. 
· HALC training available please ask for details. Action all
· Proposed waiting restrictions Yerville Gardens/Stopples Lane.  All representation by 3rd November.
· Litter pick organised for 3 November – Councillor support needed. Cllrs Sambrook and Cllr Carpenter to help. 
13. To receive the Chairman’s report. Cllr orne Horne        			Horne gave a verbal report saying that he had walked some of the footpaths and could other councillors please do theirs. He had also followed up on a large van that is regularly parked on Everton Road. Although this is parked legally he feels it is unsafe. There had been one football game at the weekend. 
14. Open session – to communicate with the council. Cllr Carpenter updated that the hedge on Farmers Walk discussed at the last meeting had been deemed to be an important material consideration and a new application would need to be submitted before it could be removed. The traffic island on the A337 was on the urgent list for repair but had been inspected and assessed as not dangerous. She had met with a member of the public in relation to a planning application on Silver Street and given a talk at Everton club. She confirmed that the local plan was being submitted on 2 November. Kings Farm were not happy their site had not been included but she confirmed NFDC wouldn’t be putting it back in. Cllr Sambrook said that the Twinning Association had difficulties disposing of the ashes from the barbeques after their summer event. The Clerk confirmed that if they contacted the Parish Office in advance we could discuss a solution. Cllr Morgan said that several people had asked her if the dip in the Dudley car park could be levelled. Action Parish Office  
15. Public session for items not on the agenda. None
16. To agree agenda items for the next Parish Council Meeting. The Deputy Clerk said that items for consideration so far are
· Grant applications 
· To agree whether any items needed to go forward to the next NF Consultative panel meeting on 6 December
Cllr Sambrook asked that a Twinning report be included. 
17. To confirm the next meeting – Tuesday 6 November  2018 at the Pavilion Vaggs Lane, Hordle




The meeting closed at 20.35












Signed............................................................  Dated.........................................................
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